Board of Directors Meeting
Florida Coalition of Rail Passengers 

Lakeland Terrace Hotel, Grill Room 
Lakeland, Florida

February 19, 2011
Board Members Present:




Advisory Board Members Present:
Steve Sayles, St. Petersburg (President, FCRP)

John McQuigg, Tampa
Tim Mack, Jacksonville (Vice President, FCRP)

Jackson McQuigg, Atlanta, GA (Acting Secretary)
John Thomas, Deltona (Treasurer, FCRP)


Barb Thomas, Deltona

Michael Smith, Oakland Park



Edgar Jones, Lakeland 




Board Members Absent:




Advisory Board Members Absent:
Bob Stewart, Ft. Myers (Chairman, NARP)


Charles Dunn, M.D., Coral Gables

Ken Burbach, Ft. Myers




Andy Healy, Orlando

Connor Tjarks, Boca Raton



Wayne McDonald, Plantation








Wayne Rose, Colonial Beach, VA





1.  Call to Order. The meeting was called to order by FCRP President Steve Sayles at 12:10 PM.

2.  High Speed Rail. During the preceding week, Florida Governor Rick Scott decided to return Federal grants for the planned Florida high speed rail line to the Federal government. Board members and Advisory Board members present at the meeting discussed how FCRP should respond to this decision, particularly in light of the fact that the Governor’s attitude towards passenger rail programs in general seems to be increasingly negative.
All agreed that if the Governor’s current line of thinking holds, SunRail appears to be in jeopardy, as does the creation of a stable source of funding for Tri-Rail and Amtrak service over the Florida East Coast Railway. The Governor has made negative comments to the media about Tri-Rail in recent days.

Edgar Jones suggested that the best approach would be for the Coalition to urge its members throughout the state to meet with their state senator and state house member in person, if possible. The goal of such meetings would be to bolster state politicians’ support for passenger rail programs in general, not just high speed rail.
Others suggested that a Board resolution be drafted in plain English indicating the Coalition’s support for high speed rail and other passenger rail programs in Florida, encouraging the Governor to change his mind on high speed rail and, if not, to encourage others to pursue the high speed rail program with or without the Governor’s approval.
The Board gave authority to Steve Sayles and Jackson McQuigg to draft the resolution and post it to the FCRP website. A summary “Action Alert” email will also be sent to FCRP members throughout the state encouraging them to act.
3.  Amtrak Funding. John Thomas reported that as threat to eliminate Amtrak funding went nowhere in the United States House of Representative this past week. However, Amtrak’s budget did take a hit of over $100 million, which will cause Amtrak to lay off employees. All agreed that the Coalition must be vigilant about Amtrak funding since the current climate among Federal politicians seems to favor budget cutting.

4.  FCRP Treasury. John and Barb Thomas reported that the Coalition’s treasury contains over $10,000 thanks to a December gift of $5,000 from a single individual. 

Jackson McQuigg suggested that the Coalition put the money of the new gift to use to grow the organization and to increase its visibility. He suggested that the organization hire a communications firm and mail house to produce a newsletter and to acquire Democracy In Action email communications software (which NARP uses) to better facilitate communications between FCRP members and their elected officials.

Jackson McQuigg, Edgar Jones, and Steve Sayles agreed to look into these initiatives further and report back to the FCRP Board.

The Board agreed to donate $1,500 to the Tampa Union Station Preservation Fund, the endowment fund for Tampa Union Station at the Community Foundation of Tampa Bay, which is nearing its $50,000 fundraising goal. The motion to make this expenditure was made by Tim Mack and seconded by John Thomas. It passed unanimously. 
John and Barb Thomas indicated that, after 24 years, they were ready to turn over the roles of Treasurer and Membership Coordinators for the Coalition to someone else. A call for new Board members and Officers will be sent out prior to the Spring Meeting of Members at National Train Day in Tampa in May.
The Thomases also indicated that a membership renewal mailing must be sent out, as a large number of FCRP members have yet to renew for 2011. Steve Sayles and Jackson McQuigg agreed to pull one together and get it sent out to FCRP members by the end of March.
The Board passed a resolution honoring John and Barb for their service to the organization, which will be posted to the FCRP website.

5.  Progress in Jacksonville. Tim Mack gave a report on the passenger rail situation in Jacksonville, where plans to convert Jacksonville Terminal (now the Prime Osborn Convention Center) are still progressing. A new convention center is being contemplated for Jacksonville, which would free up Jacksonville Terminal for rail use once more. It is hoped that Jacksonville’s planned commuter rail system will be patterned after Tri-Rail. 
6.  Amtrak service over the Florida East Coast Railway. Tim Mack encouraged the organization to continue to support the push for Amtrak service over the Florida East Coast. The Treasure Coast Regional Planning Organization and St. Augustine City Commissioner Nancy Klein are leading the charge in this ongoing effort. A Facebook group calling for Amtrak service on the FEC has also been created—and he encouraged our membership to join if they are Facebook fans:  http://www.facebook.com/group.php?gid=106795702676987&ref=share 
7.  Increased CSX freight train traffic in Lakeland. Edgar Jones reported that Lakeland residents continue to fight the increased freight train traffic which will be created by the opening of the new CSX Winter Haven intermodal facility. FDOT’s intermodal options study will soon be updated. The intermodal options study is available online: http://fdotrailtrafficevaluation.com/images/Maps%20and%20PDFs/December%20Reports/FDOT%20Passenger%20Rail%20Options%20Technical%20Memorandum%2011092009.pdf 
8.  Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned at 2:04 PM.
